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Rain Barrels

A third goal of the garden project is to deploy several rain barrels to collect water from the roof of nearby build-

ings. The aim is to reduce the amount of runoff entering the York River while providing an extra source of water
for the garden.

Luek says “Relying on this collected water as much as possible, rather than water treated by the county, will
reduce the amount of water that must be purified through a treatment plant, saving both electricity and trans-
port costs.”

“Overall,” she says, “We hope this garden will increase the sustainability of our campus, help people focus on the
source of their food, and provide a greater sense of community.”

Luek notes these objectives echo VIMS’ broader institutional goals. “If we want Chesapeake Bay to continue to
be a source of seafood, we need to work together ensure that it is treated well,” she says.

Stone echoes that sentiment. “A cleaner Bay and ocean can’t be achieved by research or changes in policy
alone—education and personal changes in how we live our lives are also important. Gardening is one important
step that helps to reduce our impact on the Bay’s ecosystems, and sets a good example for others to follow.”



